Joe Serrano

From: Becky Steinbruner <ki6tkb@yahoo.com>

Sent: Tuesday, August 3, 2021 2:13 AM

To: Joe Serrano; LAFCO Info

Cc: Vivian Fenner-Evans

Subject: Public Comment re: August 4, 2021 LAFCO Agenda ltem #5b Recommending Dissolution of Opal

Cliffs Recreation District

****CAUTION:This is an EXTERNAL email. Exercise caution. DO NOT open attachments or click links from unknown
senders or unexpected email . ****

Dear Commissioners,

| support LAFCO Director Joe Serrano's findings and recommendations regarding the Opal Cliffs Recreation District
dissolution. This group has operated for years to prevent free use of public beaches, and has not been transparent about
meetings or finances. The exclusive beach use violates the California Coastal Commission mandate that all California
beaches belong to the people, and cannot be blocked. https://www.cbsnews.com/news/california-battle-over-access-to-
public-beach-santa-cruz/

It is disconcerting that recent County Public Works actions to implement parking fees in the Pleasure Point beach areas
were intended to collect revenue for improvements at the Opal Cliffs Recreation District access to Private's Beach when
that is the stated purpose that this Special District has collected property taxes to accomplish.

Please dissolve the Opal Cliffs Recreation District. It is nothing more than an egregious private club that collects fees
used to exclude the public from enjoying the public beaches.

Thank you.
Sincerely,
Becky Steinbruner



